





[image: image1.png]Salford City Council



                               

Strategy and Regeneration Overview and Scrutiny Committee - 7th March 2005.

Action Sheet


Present

Members: Councillors Smyth (Chair), Compton, R Garrido, Humphreys, Fernandez, Jolley, Ainsworth, and Owen.
Invitees and Officers: Russell Bernstein, Karen Lucas, Janet Roberts – SHIFT Project Manager, Simon Neville – Project Director, Chris Wells and Staff Officer Stephen Allanson.

Apologies: Councillors King and Broughton, Chief Superintendent David Baines and Kate Lucy - Director of Developments (PCT).


Item

Responsible Member/

Officer
Discussion


Action 

Required By
Timescale

1. Anti-Social Behaviour – Discussion forum.
Prior to the start of the meeting Neil Pilkington provided Members with a discussion session regarding anti-social behaviour and the processes involved accumulating in granting an ASB order, and the implications thereafter if the order is breached.


It was agreed that as anti-social behaviour is such a topical subject that a further session would be organised prior to the meeting on the 6 June 2005, 12.30 to 1.30pm.

Neil Pilkington & Karen Lucas
6 June 2005

2. Declaration of Interest
No issues raised.



3. Action sheet from 7 February 2005 meeting.

   Karen Lucas
Amendments to the action sheet:

Item 2 – Election of a Deputy Chair.

Following the nomination of both Councillor Humphreys and Councillor R Garrido for Deputy Chair of the Scrutiny Committee, Councillor Smyth asked Members to cast a vote. Councillor R Garrido received 2 votes and Councillor Humphreys received 4 votes and was therefore elected as Deputy Chair.

Item 4 – Economic Development Best Value Review – Performance Plan.

This item is scheduled for a further presentation on the 5 September 2005. 

Following on from Councillor Ainsworths attendance at the Sustainable Communities Summit, he asked that the Scrutiny Committee be given the opportunity to hear evidence from other local authorities that have worked in partnership with construction companies with regards to providing employment opportunities for local people. 

With regards to Section 106 monies Members felt that utilising some of this to promote training schemes for local people is not the right vehicle for providing training opportunities for local people.

Correction of the spelling Crudens on page 2 of the action sheet.   

Members went on to discuss how much of the meeting should be recorded in an action sheet, some Members felt it should reflect all comments and questions raised by Members. Councillor Dawson explained that an action sheet is not a replacement of the minutes that were once taken, it purpose is to note actions. Therefore Scrutiny Support do make a judgement about what should and should not be included in the action sheet. 


Karen Lucas 


5 September 2005.



4. Salford’s Health Investment for Tomorrow Programme. (SHIFT)

Janet Roberts and Simon Neville.
The SHIFT report was presented to Members of this Scrutiny Committee to exclusively consider the regeneration aspects of the programme.

Simon explained that the report presented today provides an overview of SHIFT, and offered to bring a further report concentrating on any issues identified by Members.

The SHIFT programme will see a substantial investment and redesign of health and social care services, with wider aspirations of improving health status and economic wellbeing for local people.

This programme could not be delivered without strengthening partnerships, consequently there is a clear need to work outside the normal health care boundaries.

The SHIFT Programme is comprised of five individual projects:

· Workforce and education

· Hospital PFI

· LIFT

· Information Management and Technology

· Service Change Management and Delivery

Janet explained to Members that she was intending to concentrate on two of the projects today, which are relevant to this Scrutiny Committee. Private Finance Initiative (PFI) and workforce/ eucation. 

The PFI tender has received bidders from the local area, providing comprehensive proposals i.e. physical impact on the environment, employment opportunities for local people, and supply chains from local companies. Three contractors have been selected through to the next stage, whereupon one tender will be chosen to take the companies proposals forward.

Workforce and education encompasses a range of issues including recruitment of local people, links with schools and young people with regards to raising their ambitions, and organising workshops in partnership with Job Centre Plus. 

Janet explained to Members that an analysis undertaken recently shows that the higher paid posts within the hospitals are mainly held by people who live outside Salford and the lower paid posts are held by local people.

Issues raised by Members:

· With regards to encouraging the ambitions of young people Councillor Fernandez suggested the inclusion of Connexions in the partnership.

· Members acknowledged that Salford is still not achieving good enough results in education and raising young peoples attainment levels.

· Councillor Ainsworth said he would like to see a further report with firm targets i.e. employment prospects for local people, training schemes and apprenticeships. He added that he did not want the SHIFT to lose sight of the Health Impact Assessment (HIA). Councillor Garrido also added his concerns regarding the lack of targets with regards opportunities for local people. 

Coucillor R Garrido asked how confident are officers in achieving the construction timescales outlined in the report, and how many partners have withdrawn? Janet explained that the LIFT Project is very complex with regards the number of partners involved and suggested a special report be brought back to this committee at a later date. 

Councillor Own asked if the investment proposed for regeneration (outlined in paragraph 1.2 of the report) is a package or a single payment? The redevelopment of Hope Hospital is part public capital and private investment drawing in additional spin off monies to bring in jobs and business for the local community.

Councillor Jolley asked what consideration was being given to providing adequate transport possibly into the hospital grounds? Janet felt this to be a good suggestion but was unsure whether it was being considered, and agreed to pass the idea on to the relevant officers.

Councillor Dawson asked how flexible is the PFI in meeting changing needs of people and buildings? It is a single project agreement paying fixed costs annually, the contract allows flexibility i.e. Increasing the number of beds etc. 


It was agreed that a more detailed report would be provided at the meeting on the 6 June 2005, incorporating targets for training, apprenticeships and employment opportunities for local people.  Janet Roberts and Simon Neville.

Scrutiny Support to provide a briefing paper.
6 June 2005.

End of March 2005.

5. Crime and Disorder.

Chris Wells and Stephen Allanson.
Following on from previous discussions to consider what information would be most beneficial and meaningful to Members, Chris Wells provided the following suggestions:

· Continued presentation of the quarterly performance indicators and on a 6 monthly basis the continued attendance of the Chief Superintendent.

· Progress of the 3 year Crime and Disorder Strategy.

· Commissioning of pieces of work i.e. alcohol related crime, initiatives, comparisons with other partners/families.

· Trends and projections for particular crimes.

Chris explained that it would also be beneficial if Members could forward any questions in advance of the Scrutiny Committee, enabling officers to prepare a response for the actual meeting.

Chris explained to Members that the Community Safety Unit are presently monitored from a variety of sources and supply a selection of information that they are trying to rationalise. The Unit and the Police are now much better placed with the post of Analyst and Researcher.

Issues raised by Members:

· With regards to the performance indicators on violent crime Members felt it would be interesting to see a breakdown of the statistics to see the repeat element of domestic violence and how much it contributes to the overall figure for the quarter. Another aspect is the education factor and partnership arrangements with other services.

· With regards to the Performance Indicators not meeting their target, Scrutiny has a role in identifying partners who are not being as active as they should be and asking the pertinent question ‘why not’?

· Members agreed that it would be useful for the committee to receive a breakdown of figures at ward level as well as comparisons with family authorities. Under the 3 year strategy the aim is to provide Community Committee figures and local community targets.

Councillor Compton highlighted the need to change people’s perception of crime and their lack of confidence in the system. Chris explained that recent surveys demonstrate that over the lat 10 years the gap is beginning to narrow. Members agreed that perception is also about environmental issues and that there is a need to consider links with partners i.e. health, education etc. 

Councillor Humphreys highlighted the need to have a zero tolerance of minor crime as they are doing in New York. Therefore highlighting the need to address educational issues.

Members asked what is categorised under violent crime? Chris explained that public order offences i.e. swearing at people in the street etc.
Scrutiny Support to provide a briefing paper In liaison with Members and Officers.
April 2005

6. Work programme.  Karen Lucas
With regards the next months agenda item ‘security strategy’, Bruce Jassi’s presentation will include:

· Where were we

· The vision

· Progress to date

· Impact of CCTV

· Way forward and action plan (one stop security shop).

Members asked if they could receive examples of crime rates in some areas of the city before and after CCTV was installed.

Members are asked that if they have any further issues that they wish to raise at the meeting regarding this item to contact Karen Lucas prior to the 4 April 2005, this will then enable the issue to be shared with the Officer/Lead Member attending the meeting and allow them time to prepare a response.


Karen Lucas to liaise with Bruce Jassi.

Members.
4 April 2005

“

7. Forward plan.  Karen Lucas
To invite the Local Strategic Partnership to attend a future meeting following the agreement of the Local Public Service Agreements ||.
Karen Lucas in liaison with Sheila Murtagh and Councillor Merry.
Date to be agreed.

8. Date of the next meeting.
A visit has been organised for Members to the control room for Monday 4 April 2005, prior to the main meeting.

Transport has been organised to depart from the Civic Centre at 12.00pm.  

The visit to the control rooms has been planned to coincide with the presentation of the Corporate Security Strategy progress report on the afternoon’s agenda.
Members to contact Karen Lucas if they are intending to go on the visit.


March 2005.

9. Any other business.
· Police Reform White Paper – Even though the City Council’s response has been submitted Members were informed that Councillor Lancaster is still interested in Members observations.

· Section 17 – Councillor Smyth informed Members that consideration is being given to including this as a piece of work on the committees work programme. 

· Members were invited to attend the Tobacco Control Launch on Friday 18 March 2005, 12.15pm at the Broadwalk Centre.
Members to forward observations to Karen Lucas.

Members to decide at a later date how and when this will be organised. 

Will Members please contact Jenna Lancaster on 793 3538 to confirm whether they will be attending.
March 2005.

Scrutiny review in May 2005.

18 March 2005.

Chair
Councillor Alice Smyth
0161 799 3077

Deputy Chair
Councillor Ann-Marie Humphreys
0161 792 6573

Assistant Director
Russell Bernstein
0161 793 3530

Scrutiny Support Officer
Karen Lucas
0161 793 3318

Karen.lucas@salford.gov.uk
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